Human Services Department
Income Support Division
Work and Family Support Bureau

In accordance with the Federal Community Opportunities Accountability Training and
Education Services (COATES) Reauthorization Act of 1996, the State of New Mexico
Human Services Department will hold a public hearing on Monday, September 21, 2009
at 11:00 A.M. at the New Mexico Human Services Department Law Library, Pollon
Plaza, 2009 S. Pacheco, Santa Fe, New Mexico. The purpose of the hearing is to allow
public input on the State Community Services Block Grant (CSBG) State Plan.

In accordance with the Federal COATES Reauthorization Act of 1996, the State of New
Mexico will submit a State Plan to the federal government Department of Health and
Human Services, Office of Community Services in order for the State to receive a grant
or allotment for the CSBG program.

The Department proposes to implement the plan effective October 1, 2009.

Individuals wishing to testify or requesting a copy of the proposed plan should contact
the Income Support Division, Work and Family Support Bureau, PO Box 12740,
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87195, or by calling 1-888-523-0051.

Individuals not wishing to attend the hearing may send written or recorded comments.
Written or recorded comments must be received by 5:00 P.M. on the date of the hearing.

If you are an individual with a disability and you require the information in an alternative
format or require a special accommodation to participate in any HSD public hearing
program or service, please contact the Department toll free at 1-888-523-0051, or through
the New Mexico relay system, toll free 1-800-659-8331. The Department requests at
least a 10 day advance notice to provide requested alternative formats and special
accommodations.



